Travel Study to Juarez, Mexico -  

January 2006
 
A Service Learning Opportunity
Application due date: Oct. 14, 2005
 

Who: SIUE faculty, alumni, and students 

What: Spend six days in Juarez, Mexico, experiencing another culture, building homes for families living in cardboard shacks, and learning about our southern neighbors and the challenges facing them. 
When: Winter break- Mon., Jan. 2 – Sun., Jan. 8, 2006 

Where: Juarez is just over the border from El Paso, Texas 

Cost: Approximately $750, which will include round trip airfare, local transportation, lodging, most meals, and building materials.   Students will be enrolled in the three-credit-hour course, GBA 489, and pay tuition at SIUE. Students do not have to pay the customary fees for this class – just tuition. Academic scholarships which cover some trip costs are available on a competitive basis. Financial Aid is also available.

Academic matters: Students must attend weekly class meetings before our departure. Meetings will be held on Wednesday afternoons from 4:00 – 5:50 pm. Students also must attend a debriefing after our return and complete assignments related to the class. 

Payment schedule:  Tuition for a spring semester three-hour course will be billed as usual. (No fees will be charged.) For the estimated $750 in travel-related expenses, a $300 deposit is due with your application – which is due on Oct. 14, 2005. (Because airline tickets must be purchased in your name, the deposit becomes non-refundable if you are selected to go on the trip.) An additional $450 is due by Nov. 18, 2005.  All checks should be made payable to SIUE and turned in to Cyndi Peterson (address below).

Description: This is a great opportunity to make a difference and to learn! In addition to working each day in a poor community, we will have discussions and presentations each evening on a variety of topics, including culture, education, health care, government, business and economic development. We will meet with community leaders and have the chance to visit community institutions. Students of any major are welcome to participate. Knowledge of Spanish is not required. Interested students must complete an application and be approved by the faculty members leading the experience. This is a group, service learning experience, not a vacation. While we expect to have a great time, we will also work hard and learn a lot, and we need to have clear understandings about our mutual expectations for this experience. 

Planned schedule of activities: We will depart St. Louis Lambert Field Monday morning Jan. 2, 2006 and arrive in El Paso where we will be met and taken over the border to our lodging site. We will spend Monday through Friday working and visiting a variety of sites and facilities. 

We will work from about 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. weekdays on the houses under the supervision of Mexican maestros (building foremen). We may visit some places in the neighborhood during this time, but we will primarily be mixing concrete, laying cement blocks and visiting with the families and children in the neighborhood. No prior construction experience is necessary, just the willingness to work. There will be lots of chances for interaction, especially with neighborhood children. 

In the evenings we will have discussions/presentations and have at least one visit to a market. We may also visit some other places in the community. Sunday, we will return home by plane from El Paso. 

The living conditions will be somewhat like a bunk-house (not a hotel). We will need to bring sleeping bags (available cheap from CampusRec), but bunk beds, showers and flush toilets will be available at our lodging site. We drink only bottled water and eat food that has been prepared specifically for us by our hosts or area restaurants. Plan to dress in layers and in old clothes on work days-sweatshirts and jeans with jackets for the morning and evening. Bring at least one nicer casual outfit for our outings. 

For more information or to get an application: Contact Cyndi Peterson, ph. 618-650-2922, cypeter@siue.edu, FH3307A or online at http://www.siue.edu/business/international/juarez.shtml 






We look forward to your participation in the trip!





